Present: Anne Beamer, Chair; Wanda Pinion, Vice-Chair; Gloria Price, Secretary; Zachary Hill, General Registrar; Randy Shinault, Deputy Registrar

Mrs. Beamer called the meeting to order in the Electoral Board Office. The November Canvass Minutes were reviewed and approved at the end of the Provisional Ballot Meeting, November 13, 2023.

Review of General Election: All precincts were run smoothly. Some complaints came about the law that restricts political solicitation 40 feet from the entrance VA Code: 24.2-604A. The Chiefs performed their duties for the November 7 General Election with great professionalism. This board appreciated their commitment to the free and fair election. All Officers are thanked for their dedication to elections.

Election Programming for a March Presidential Primary: Pursuant to §24.2-517 Code of Virginia WHEREAS a notice in proper form has been received from the appropriate authority requesting the calling of a Primary Election for the purpose of selecting delegates to the national convention for the Republican and Democratic Parties for the office of President of the United States. Should only one candidate qualify for the primary ballot for the office, no primary will be held. This is posted on the county website.

In person early voting will be available at the following dates and times below.

Beginning Friday, January 19th through Saturday, March 2nd, 2024

Monday – Friday 8:30am to 4:00pm & Saturdays, Feb. 24th, and Mar. 2nd, from 9:00am-5:00pm

The office will be closed on February 19th, George Washington Day

The Annual Meeting and training of VEBA, Virginia Electoral Board Association, is March 17-19 with Boot Camp for new board members on March 17. This will be held at the Omni Homestead in Hot Springs, Virginia.

The Official Election Certificates were signed for the successful candidates of the November 7 General Election.

No further business, Mrs. Beamer adjourned the meeting. Next meeting will be January 11, 2024.

Respectfully submitted,

Gloria K. Price, Secretary

Approved by:

Anne Beamer, Chair

Wanda Pinion, Vice-Chair